Moultrie Constituent District 2 Board of Trustees

RESCHEDULED Regular Meeting (Telephonic) Minutes

Wednesday, June 23, 2021

6:00 p.m.

Proceedings:

I. Call to Order:

The board meeting was called to order at 6:03 p.m.

In attendance: Pamela Jouan-Goldman, Layne Kipp, Dana Krause, Jennifer Bilbro, Trey Tezza.

II. Adoption of Agenda:

Ms. Jouan-Goldman moved, Ms. Krause seconded a motion to approve the agenda as written. The motion passed 5-0.

III. Approval of Minutes:

Ms. Jouan-Goldman moved, Ms. Kipp seconded a motion to approve the minutes with corrections from the May 18, 2021 Regular meeting. The motion passed 5-0. Ms. Jouan-Goldman moved, Ms. Krause seconded a motion to approve the minutes from the June 1, 2021 Special Called meeting as presented. The motion passed 5-0. Ms. Jouan-Goldman moved, Ms. Krause seconded a motion to approve the minutes from the June 3, 2021 Special Called meeting as presented. The motion passed 5-0.

IV. Public Comment

The following public comment was received and read:

Hello board.

We live in Tupelo neighborhood. Our neighborhood has gotten wind of the prospect of a new middle school/high school to be potentially built in Awendaw. Let me make it known now, that our neighborhood will not support this idea. We have purchased our homes based on their location and their school zone. Our high schoolers will attend Wando, which is an amazing school and a huge reason we purchased our homes in this location. I understand zoning for this school is not even being considered yet-but if this school needs a certain amount of students and there isn't enough demand in Awendaw/McClellenville-then do not potentially punish our families in order to make this happen. If there are not enough students in the existing zone and school district, then the need for this school is not there at this time. This is potentially pushing our children into a situation that none of our families signed up for. By potentially building this school in Awendaw, and therefore potentially rezoning our children to this new smaller school several things will occur. First, you could be causing us to drive 20-25 min North of where we live in order to take our children to school when we can hear the Wando band practicing from our back yards. Second, this will significantly drop all of our home values (meaning our entire neighborhood will not be happy with this decision). People pay for their houses largely based on the school district and school opportunities. We will not be downgraded. Third, you would be taking opportunities from our children. We bought our homes in this area for a reason, and it was not to attend a small high school 15-20 min away. It was to attend Wando high school and give our children all of those opportunities. I know this decision may not effect your families but it could greatly negatively effect ours. Why are you paying and planning for a school with not enough need/demand. Please don't let this school be built.

Thank you for considering our concerns,

Lindsay Lee

Ms. Jouan-Goldman moved, Ms. Krause seconded, a motion to go in to Executive Session. The motion passed 5-0.

V. Executive Session

A. Discipline Hearings (2)

Ms. Jouan-Goldman moved, Ms. Bilbro seconded, a motion to return to Open Session. The motion passed 5-0.

VI. Open Session Reconvened

VII. Vote on Executive Session Items:

A. Discipline Hearings (2)

- 1. Infraction: (700): Other Offenses (Serious): In lieu of expulsion, allow the student to enroll in an adult education program within 10 days of the start of the 2021-2022 school year. Failure to do so will result in expulsion from CCSD for the 2021-2022 school year. Motion passed 5:0.
- 2. Infraction: (650): Intimidation: Expel the student from CCSD for the first semester of the 2021-2022 school year. Motion passed 5:0.

VIII. New Business

A. Constituent District 2 Annual Report to CCSD Board of Trustees

The board reviewed first draft and asked for additional input of the Constituent District 2 Annual Report to the CCSD Board of Trustees.

B. Discussion of 5-Year Enrollment Projections

More in-depth discussion on the 5 year projections will happen after the 10 day numbers are received. Rezoning workshop for the board planned with Ms. Angela Barnett in the fall.

C. Discussion of 2021-2022 Regular Meeting Dates

The board agreed to keep the current meeting schedule, the 3rd Tuesday of the month, for the upcoming year.

D. Election of Officer - Vice Chair

The board unanimously agreed to appoint Layne Kipp as the Vice Chair.

IX. District Report

Ms. Nichols said that the first draft of the fall safety plan is currently under review.

X. Adjournment:

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:10 p.m.